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Minutes of the Full Commission Meeting Held October 12, 2010 
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This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 

Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman B. Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes:
J. Elliott motioned to approve the minutes from the August 10, 2010 Full Commission Meeting.

UNKNOWN seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Discussion and Action Items:
Discussion of CAFO Promulgation

Chairman Vanderwende introduced Secretary Kee who provided the following:

· Public workshops regarding the revised CAFO regulations were held in May.

· Public hearing was held at the Department of Agriculture in July.

· There were a large number of significant comments presented in July.

· The technical staff (Jen Walls, Brian Churchill, Rob Underwood, and Larry Towle) documented and responded to the comments from the public hearing and the written comments.

· There is a lot documentation based on the science from Dave Hansen, Tom Sims, and others; as well as other types of documentation to respond to the public comments.

· Secretary Kee voiced his appreciation of everyone that worked on public comment response.

· The Hearing Officer was Mark Davis, who wrote a report based on this documentation. The report is complete and in the possession of Secretary Kee who will forward it to Secretary O’Mara tomorrow.

· The report confirms that the regulations approved by the Commission in June and taken to the public in July are the same with two minor, unsubstantive changes.

· In the preamble, one word was changed (…will administer these regulations in conjunction… has been changed to …will manage these regulations in conjunction…). This was changed primarily to reflect the language present in the MOA between DDA and DNREC.

· The other change is at the end of the document (These regulations shall become effective October 11, 2010 has been changed to These regulations shall become effective November 11, 2010).

· Because of the time required to properly respond to the comments, EPA agreed to have the process pushed back by a month.

· The Hearing Officer’s Recommendations as well as the Secretary’s Order have been moved from September to October 15.

· Assuming everything goes well with that process, the regulations would now become effective November 11, 2010.

· Tomorrow Secretary Kee and Secretary O’Meara will receive the Draft of the Secretary’s Order.

· Secretary Kee will sign the Order agreeing that these regulations are correct. They should then move to the Registrar and become effective.

J. Elliott motioned that the Commission give consent for the regulations to move forward.

M. Adkins seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Subcommittee Reports: Technology Subcommittee

T. Keen gave the following overview of the meeting held earlier in the evening:

· There is a Bay Model process in Annapolis being run by EPA.

· A group of Commissioners and others attended a meeting in Annapolis last month.

· The meeting was about the Model and whether or not Delaware was being given the proper credits.

· Jennifer Volk from DNREC is leading from Delaware and she attended the meeting. There was a lot of open discussion on the Model.

· Delaware is over by 17% on nitrogen loading and 8% over on phosphorous loading.

· Currently, we are in Phase I of the Model Program; Phase II, or 60% implementation will be in 2017; and Phase III, or full implementation of the approved WIP will be in 2025.

· If in 2017 they are meeting 60%, they are in good shape to meet Phase III; if not, they will have to devise new strategies to meet Phase III requirements.

· Delaware is only slightly deficient, which stresses the need for capturing data from voluntary practices.

· They need more feedback from the agricultural community to get more data that shows load reductions from Best Management Practices, which are not currently being represented in the Model.

· Secretary Kee and Larry Towle will get the Technology Subcommittee together again in the near future to address the Model.

· It is the general consensus of the Subcommittee that computer models are a little scary, but they will do the best they can.

· R. Baldwin pointed out that they forgot to discuss the fact that Delaware is 20% under in soil allocation, so we are in pretty good shape on that parameter.

· T. Keen: “Our problem isn’t Region III; our problem is EPA in Washington. And, until we can get to those people, I don’t see how we’re going to gain a whole lot. Until we get someone in Washington to knock on EPA’s door, nothing is going to change.”

Administrator’s Report: 

L. Towle outlined the Administrator’s Report (a copy of which is attached to the original minutes).

There were two farm visits done since August: one in Milford and one in Selbyville.

Milford:

There had been a complaint called in about this facility, which stockpiles biosolids or poultry manure year-round. There was some runoff. By the time Bob went to look at it, a berm had already been established to prevent future runoff. This is a permanent staging area in a field.

Selbyville:

The purpose of the farm visit was to discuss storage. Their storage capacity did not allow them to get through the winter without spreading last year. They were made aware that this is unsatisfactory, and that the hope is that it has been addressed for this year. Bill Rohrer had discussed this issue with them previously, and they had said that they were going to reduce their animal numbers by 50% to bring them to the level where they had enough storage. They have not reduced by 50%, but they have reduced by 38%, which should provide them with adequate storage to carry them through the December 7 – February 15 no spread period. There has been a follow-up call reinforcing the fact that 2-months storage is not adequate when the new CAFO regulations become effective; they will be required to have 4 months of storage. They were already aware of that from their consultant, and they are making the decision to decrease their herd size or to increase their storage capacity.

B. Vanderwende asked for explanation of the $2,306 in penalties. L. Towle said that $1,906 was carried over from last year, and there was a recent settlement in the amount of $400. He can add allocation funding to the Budget agenda next month. Secretary Kee said that he can check on it as well.

J. Elliott said that one of their charges is to educate the agricultural community, which is favorable to looking for reasons to fine someone. The more education provided, the better the relationship between the Commission and the community will be. 

Secretary Kee added that there are opportunities for education during Ag Week and other meetings. He said that if any farming Commissioners, agri-business members, or other organizations are holding meetings, perhaps a representative of the Commission could speak for 10 minutes or so to educate the community about the new regulations.

Secretary Kee also stated that he had had a conversation with Dean Morgan and she is looking at the whole picture, with regard to the replacement of Dave Hansen. It is not a given that he will be replaced. If he is not replaced, the burden of education will fall on Gregg Binford, Dr. Glancey, and others. Dr. Hansen’s assistant, Sydney Riggi, is still involved with the structuring of credits, workshops, etc. He suggested that perhaps the Nutrient Management Commission should express their views with regard to the vacant position to the Dean. 

T. Keen motioned that the Nutrient Management Commission, through the Chairman, send a letter to Dean Morgan, Dean of Agriculture University of Delaware, voicing their favoritism that the vacancy position of agronomist left by Dr. Hansen be filled.

UNKNOWN seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

Chairman Vanderwende said that a letter will be drafted and sent right away.

K. Blessing added that there will be a Budget Subcommittee meeting next month at 5:00 pm, prior to the Full Commission meeting on November 9 to address relocation funding.

T. Keen added that there will be a Technology Subcommittee meeting in November as well, date TBA.

Public Comments: NONE

Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be November 9, 2010 at 7:00 pm.

Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman

Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
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